
 
 

December 19, 2012 

 

To candidates of the 2012 Certified Internal Auditor exam:  

 

We would like to apologize for some translation errors that occurred with some 

questions on the most recent CIA examination. Those questions which were 

identified with translation errors are being closely reviewed and will be eliminated 

from scoring if we determine that the translation impacted the candidate’s ability 

to answer the question. Additional measures are being taken to ensure that 

subsequent exam translations meet the high quality standards candidates expect 

with the CIA exam. Again, we apologize for the errors and are working closely with 

IIA China to remedy the situation.  

 

 

Best Regards,  

 
Richard F. Chambers, CIA, CGAP, CCSA, CRMA 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
The Institute of Internal Auditors 


